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http://www.ntp16.notlb.com/
North Texas Regional P-16 Council Meeting Minutes

May 5, 2011     9:30 am – 12:00 Noon
ESC Region XI, Conference Room, 3001 N. Freeway, Fort Worth, TX 76106
Present: Judy Bell, V. Barbara Bush, Janet Butler, Patricia Castillo, Ray de los Santos, Cynthia Fisher Miller, Rick Garcia, Hazel Gee, Mary Harris, Francine Holland, Jesse Jones, Jean Keller, Amy Klohn, Calvin Lawrence, Barbara Lerner, Sandy Maddox, Danielle Mazzeo, Rosie Oliviera, Don Perry, David Setzer, Brenda Smith, Donna Solley, Jeannie Stone, Cindy Williams

Guests: Telea Stafford, Denise Johnson, One Musel-Gilley
A. Welcome and Introductions 

Greetings and welcome to Education Service Center Region XI and thanks to Dr. Francine Holland for the warm hospitality.

Guests from Communities Foundation of Texas, GenTX, and Feria Para Aprender were welcomed and introduced, and all Council members introduce d themselves. 



       

       

B. Approval of the February 17, 2010 Minutes                                                                                 
Ray de los Santos moved approval. Don Perry seconded. Motion approved. 

C. Information from Council Members

Barbara Lerner reported on the THECB meeting and information regarding $10,000 degree which will be posted at www.coe.unt.edu/ntp16
Action: B. Lerner will prepare for a 30 minutes presentation and discussion of the 10,000 bachelor’s degree for the September 20, 2011 meeting. 

Don Perry updated the council on the workforce marketing initiative, Genuine Texas. As information is available, Don will share and it will be posted on the Council’s website.

Mary Harris shared some policy briefings and information about the “August to June: Bring Life to School” a movie about a year in an unconventional public school classroom.

Funding for career and technical education and legislative impact on K-16 were discussed.

Denise Johnson shared information about the Communities Foundation of Texas, Early College High Schools, and NCAN and TCAN programs on college access and success. Information about NCAN has been posted on the NTRP-16 Council website.

Jeannie Stone shared how she and Danielle Mazzeo has met at a Council meeting and discussed the needs of student in the Mesquite ISD and implemented “Destination Graduation” in two high schools. Please contact Jeannie for more information
Action: Jeannie Stone and Danielle Mazzeo will present and discuss Destination Graduation for 15 minutes at the December 13th Council meeting.
The next statewide institute will be in Austin, TX on June 15, 2011. A number of Council members haves expressed interest. We do need a few K-12 participants. Thanks for your commitment. 
D. P-16 Council Engagement Survey


             Brenda Kihl & Barbara Lerner
Barbara Lerner presented the attached report, which is also posted on www.coe.unt.edu/ntp16 , regarding how the Council members felt about their participation on the Council. Barbara Lerner, Brenda Kihl, and Rafael de la Pena were thanked for compiling the data and sharing with the Council. The discussion focused on how to increase the speed of the Council’s work; help all members feel connected; the need for continuity in membership; and the importance of communication, outreach, and involvement. A discussion of project based initiatives was held in addition to policy and information sharing. These roles for the Council need further discussion.
Action: Council’s Executive Committee will further discuss the engagement survey and items raised in discussion and follow up with the Council on September 20th. Please provide additional items for discussion related to this important matter to Executive Committee members. 
E. GAP Analysis Report – A Look at the Region 



           V. Barbara Bush
V. Barbara Bush shared an overview of the Gap Analysis and its history. The Gap Anlyisis are posted at www.coe.unt.edu/ntp16
The role of the Research, Assessment, and Accountability Committee was also explored.

Action: The Research, Assessment, and Accountability Commttee were asked to expand their data sources. It was suggested this Committee undertake the annual or possibly sem-annual Council engagement survey. It was suggested this Committee report the three other work groups with data and assessment. The Committee was asked to explore how it could support the Vertical Alignment project.

F. 2011-2012 North Texas Regional P-16 Council – The Future             Mary Harris, Don Perry & Ray de los Santos
The Co-chairs of the Funding and Sustainability Committee highlighted several options for the Council’s structure to continue to thrive: form a 501©3; explore other Pk-16 partners; remain with UNT; or create some form of hybrid such as the Kids Alliance (with University of Houston). Barbara Lerner suggested looking at the Tulsa Consortium Model. 

Don Perry, Mary Harris, and Ray de los Santos provided an overview of the Council’s history and how the Council had collected dues from its members. The Council has $6,172.09 remaining from its past dues.

The funding from the THECB to support the Council’s work is focused on projects such as curriculum alignment, financial aid workshops, parent education and support, support for HB 400 schools, and GenTX. Very little funding is available to support day to day operations and support staff.

Action: The funding and Sustainability Committee will bring a proposal to Executive Committee and the Executive Committee and Funding and Sustainability Committee will make a proposal to the Council on September 20, 2011. Your ideas are welcome so please share with Don, Mary, and Ray.
G. Feria Para Aprender (Learning Fair)




         Francine Holland
One’ Musel-Gilley presented an informative program on the Feria and its need. She shared the results of Ferias in Austin and California. The upcoming event in Dallas, October 1, 2011, Dallas Market Hall, 12 – 4 pm was highlighted.

Action: Please go to www.coe.unt.edu/ntp16 for additional information about the Ferai and how to contact One’.
H. May 20th GenTX Day 






             Telea Strafford
Telea Stafford provided an update on GenTX and its special day of celebration on May 20. 

Action: Please go to www.coe.unt.edu/ntp16 for all information and marketing kits. Additionally, Telea has funding to support marketing efforts related to GenTX. Please contact her immediately. 
I. Achieving Committee Outcomes Work group/Committee Reports 
I. Communications and Networking – Cynthia Fisher Miller reported on the committee’s outcomes:
Action: Fall and Spring E-Newsletter (first will be distributed in August 2011); web address included on all communications (website address will be added below our logo); all college and career ready events and activities in the north Texas region posted on GenTX calendar; and review of current Council website and recommendations for improvement (Debbie Kutsky is working on the suggested improvements for the website and it is anticipated these will be completed by July 2011).

II. Professional Development – Barbara Lerner reported the Math Curriculum Alignment Meeting on March 5, 2010 at UNT had 46 participants and included high school, two- and four year college Math faculty and the program evaluations were very positive.

Action: The committee will support the Vertical Alignment Training Project of the Council if the grant is awarded; co-host with TWU the College Success (THECB) Conference on July 25 – 26, 2011 at the Embassy Suites DFW Airport and possibly host similar conference in 2012; supporting Lewisville ISD vertical and horizontal alignment project, if funded by the TG Foundation; co-sponsor the Career and Technical Education – Logistics Training with Tarrant College and Workforce Solutions for North Central Texas; host a conference for high school counselor on creating a college going and career ready culture; and continue to explore the possibility of creating and implementing one major event (possibly, partnering with Feria Para Aprender). 
III. Funding and Sustainability – Mary Harris, Done Perry, and Ray de los Santos updated the Council on the number of letters of support the Council has provided its members organizations who are applying for funds that support the Council’s mission and vision.

The committee submitted a capacity building letter or inquiry to the TG Grant Program. Mary, Don, and Jean Keller are working with Lewisville ISD submitted the grant submission on March 8 and should learn if its funded in June.

Mary, Francine Holland, Don, Brenda Kihl, and Jean are working together to submit a proposal to the THECB related to College and Career Readiness and Vertical Alignment Training which is due in mid-May.

Action: Committee will set target dollar amounts secure for the Council; review s structure for the Council to thrive and make a recommendation to Executive Committee by July 30, 2011; revisit a dues structure; provide letter of support to Council member organizations seeking funding; and explore strategic collaborations, Committee will set dues dates and responsible parties for outcomes. 

IV. Research, Assessment, and Accountability – Barbara Bush discussed the conference call her committee members had exploring the Gap Analysis and trend data and how this information can be disseminated and used to make sound decisions by the Council and others. The committee was asked to discover ways to share more data more often and to help committee’s use ate to direct their work. 
Action: Committee will present aspects of the Gap Analysis at each Council meeting and determine how to most effectively disseminate and use this date to support the north Texas region. The Committee will support the Professional Development committee with evaluation of conference and vertical alignment training and programs; the Committee will perform, at least annually, the Council’s engagement survey and report the results at the February 28, 2012 meeting; gather data and research of interest to the Council and share it as well as have it posted on the webpage; continue and expand the Gap Analysis; and explore middle school needs and remediation effort to support high school, college, and career success. 
J. Save the Dates for Future Council Meetings – All meetings being at 9:30am

September 20, 2011

December 13, 2011 



February 28, 2012 

May 8, 2012

